Hayton and Burnby Parish Council
www.haytonandburnbypc.co.uk
Tel: 01759 301386  Email; clerk@jigreen.plus.com
Clerk: Joanna Green, 29 Barmby Road, Pocklington, York, YO42 2DL


Minutes of Hayton and Burnby Annual Parish Meeting  held on 23rd May 2024 at 7.30pm in Hayton Village Hall

Present: 11 members of the public
Cllr S Ellis, Cllr E Thackray, Cllr C Wagstaff
ERYC Ward Cllr L Hammond
ERYC Street Lighting Service Manager
J Green ( clerk)

1. Welcome and Apologies 
Cllr Ellis welcomed everyone to the meeting. Apologies were received from Cllrs D Nicholson, S Sedcole and J Stonehouse

2. Minutes of the 2023 Parish Meeting
Cllr Thackray proposed, Cllr Wagstaff seconded and the minutes of the 2023 meeting were approved.
Cllr Ellis signed them on behalf of the meeting.

3. Receive a proposal that those who live outside the parish be allowed to speak at the meeting.
Cllr Thackray proposed, Cllr Wagstaff seconded and it was agreed that those who lived outside the parish, should be allowed to speak.

4. A Presentation about the Live Labs 2 Project and the changes being made to the lighting on the A1079 through Hayton
 The project in East Riding is too understand and reduce the amount of carbon  involved in producing, operating and maintaining the highway street lighting .
The meeting was told that 6.5 tonnes of carbon went into the manufacture of the large lamp posts.
In Hayton it was planned to replace the 12m lights along the A1079 with lower level lighting which would only light the footpaths and not the road. Extra lighting would be provided at the crossing point.
Solar powered illuminated road studs and super-reflective road signs and road markings would be used along the road.
CCTV cameras would be in place for 2 years to monitor driver behaviour. It would not be possible to identify individual drivers or vehicles from the footage but the Parish Council would be able to ask for information such as numbers of vehicles speeding or numbers of cyclists using the footpath.
Residents were being asked to give their feedback about the new lighting in particular their feelings about safety.
Cllr Hammond reported that the Police and Crime Commissioner was trialling a new community speed camera in Bubwith. If successful this type of camera might be available elsewhere.




5. Open forum.
A resident reported that he and several other residents try to keep the verges tidy. He was disappointed by the standard of recent grass-cutting by ERYC . The ERYC officer said he would pass this on to the relevant department.

Cllr Hammond reported on a number of items being taken forward from the flood meetings.
He now had a map of the drains in Burnby.

The meeting closed at 8.30 pm.
